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The Rider’s RoundUp Articles and Pictures for Publication
Offigial Publication of thé Are due the 27th of each month. As soon as your last
AMERICAN event is over you need to start working on your article.
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X I can’t say this enough,

Please push yourselves to turn in your articles as soon as possible. If
you are going to be late let me know by email as soon as you know. I can
work with you. But not if its going to be longer than a day of two.

The Riders Round Up is the best way to let all of our members know
when your events are within your club and let us know all about your
members.

The Riders Round Up is also a most essential tool for new members
within your club. Everybody loves to see their name, or their picture, or
their success stories of their family members in the newsletter.

So get motivated and start writing those articles.

See you on the flip side, of the next page,
Stephani Foltz, Riders Round Up Chair

averusing Rates
Any business offorga Nization
wanting to advertisgiin the Riders
Round Up canf email to:
stephanial711@gmail.com or
mail to 6036 Nav@jo Rd, Sa
Angelg , 76901 and send yo
pay t to the Wempher address.

ull Page% $400.00 g
2 Page - ).00 Notice \

Che pukpose of the Riders Round Up is to be an

4 Page - $125.00 = ol e .
2Xg7 1, A875 00 information tool for Clubs within the Association, keeping
Business Cardis $40.0 every, nej ber-upyto date with functions and members
n for Bfull yéar.  succe ories. Tihe Officers of this Association wish to

Classified Ads promote a happy, flthy, family oriented newsletter.

.10 each w dd apicture
for $1. No ad D until l

payment is

] - )
% OfficelViax-
Visit vour local Office Max for all vour office
supplies and printing needs.

The American Association of Sheriff Posses

and Riding Clubs appreciates the help in
printing the Rider’s Round Up.
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If you are g blen) Witk
the email that B&s p ed \a
Rider’s Round @¥p Chair.... Please
send your re@uest of change "t

stephanial711¢ ail.com. But
pew; \ you delete the emails of
0 ehopsingiand leave the address

th ormati d
be sent 1atér olfin the
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Seéhd Articles\a ider’s RoundUp is online:

steplanial711 @gmai www.aasprc.net

pies are mailed to those that truly need
iders Round Up Chair Stephani or
name removed from the mail out if you
view on our website.
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Howdy Everyone! - ey k"

I hope everyone is staying cool during this hot summer. ] ROC ln
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On July 6th, the Save a Life Ride a Horse benefit was at
the grounds. Wendy and BJ did a great job putting it on.

Congratulations to all the winners. Thank You for all
the people who helped work and came out and ]
supported this great cause. ]

National Finals is just around the corner on Labor Day
weekend. As all of you know, we will be running the

concession stand during the event. We will need workers [ U.B. Herrington: 940-577-0408 3%
to come out and help so the same ones will not be in ] TXLIC#17003 @&
there the whole entire time. We will need workers on 22o] ; ;

Saturday all day, Sunday all day and Monday morning. 279 Mesa Ridge Lisa Herrington: 214-226-6641 B
Due to this event, all RV’s will need to be off the grounds B Decatur, TX 76234 Uh0|8b@ aol.com

because they have rented the entire grounds. We will
need to mow and weed eat the grounds as well, so please
feel free to come out and help get the grounds ready. If
you have any questions please call your Region V.P.
AASP&RC President

UB Herrington
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DISTRICT 5 NEWS Both Hawley Saddle Club and Twin Mt. Riding Club are
By Donna Rutledge working together to host the AASP & RC Convention on

Our local area was recently blessed with several days of October 18-19, in Abilene. We are selling ads for the
wonderful rain and cooler temperatures. We need to thank program and would love to have your ad in the program.
God for remembering us during our time of need. Most areas We also are collecting door prizes and items for the welcome
received 4 to 6 inches of nice slow rain. bags. If you have donations, or wish to buy an ad, please

Our District is finished with our playdays for the season. contact Jennie Brock, our chairperson, or one of our
We will gather on Sunday, September 15 at 2 PM in San members. Register as an “Early Bird” and receive special
Angelo to recognize our Hi-Point winners for the year. Prior to  benefits. We hope to see each of you at convention!
the banquet, at 1:30, Buster Jones Reg. 6 VP will have a Until next time, be safe, and thank the guy upstairs for
meeting to elect a new Region VP. We hope to have a large all of our blessings.
turnout for both the meeting and the banquet.
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Get your rooms now at the rate of $99.00 +
That's a king or queen
The king with Jacuzzi is $129.00 -

s avaliag
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HILTON GARDEN INN

FMi Contact: 4
jennie Brock @

g I A O
325-234-8645

CALLNOW TO BOOK YOUR
ROOM 325-690-6432



Hi from District 2. We just
had our second to last District 2
playday the 27th.

I have some great news on a
personal note. My horse Karma
colicked pretty bad in May. I had
her out and ran the last 3 events
on her at this playday it felt so
amazing to get back on her! I'm
thrilled and so was she.

Our hi-point winners for this playday was as follows
Archie Mandrell classic, super senior women LuNell
Hurshberger, super senior men Todd Blackburn, super
peewee Callie Lazono, peewee girls Emily Mason, peewee
boys Matthew Mason, junior girls Annie Ledbetter,
junior boys Collin Woodcock, intermediate girls Joanna
Byrnes, Senior women Nikki Lazono, senior men Cody
Kruger. Congrats to all that won. It was a 10.00 sonic
gift card!!!

We will be having our next District 2 playday August
24th. Then we will be having our District 2 awards
banquet soon after that. Hope everyone has had a great
summer. School will have already started back before our
next newsletter. I hope everyone enjoys what is left of
summer. We will be and we've been blessed with some
much needed rain lately!!! Thank you God for that
blessing.

Till next time,

Districk 2
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b g f{‘-j fj In Memory of Lorene

Specializing In Equine &
Equine Related Insurance
Mortality ~ Major Medical ~ Surgical

Liability Coverage’s Available.

CALL TODAY FOR YOUR QUOTE :
REO PRITCHARD PHONE:  (866)736-8977 (TOLL Supporting the AASP&RC

FREE)
P.0.Box 14 Fax: (817) 221-2565 ]
SPRINGTOWN, TX 76082 EMAIL: since 1962
RPRITCHARD@REOAGENCY.COM
Insure With A Fellow Horseman Jack MecClung

Just wanted everyone to know that I am alive and
getting better after my accident at the Lewisville Saddle
Club Playday on June Ist. As most of you know I
fractured 3 ribs in my back and was unable to attend the
2013 Finals (what a bummer). Just wanted to give a
shout out to everyone that helped me after the accident.
People were helping me, my horse, and getting the trailer
packed up to take me home and on to the hospital. Can’t
say enough for all the help and I really appreciated it!!!
Don’t want to miss anyone so I won’t mention names,
but I know and you know who helped out.

THANKS Gary Montgomery
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Doyle Ivins, a resident of Irving for 57 years,
passed away July 11, 2013.

He was born to Arthur Otto and Virgil Brawner
Ivins, December 19, 1930 in St. Jo, Texas.

He was a corporal in the US Army and a member
of the Golden Triangle Saddle Club, Lewisville
Riding Clubs, and a lifetime member of American
Association of Sheriff Posses and Saddle Club. He
was an Irving barber for 57 years.

He was preceded in death by his parents; sister
Lois Jean Garrison and brother Hershel Ivins. He is
survived by his wife Linda; daughter Connie Ivins of
Irving; sister Jimmie and husband J. T. Swearingin
of Shreveport, Louisiana; brother-in-law Earl Ray
Garrison of St. Jo, Texas; numerous nieces, nephews
and friends.

The family wish to acknowledge Judy Bickham,
and John and Jillian Ross and staff of VIP Living
Center.

Funeral Services will be 11:00 A.M. Monday, July
15, 2013, at the Kirkwood United Methodist Church,
with Pastor Preston Weaver officiating. Burial will be
Oak Grove Memorial Gardens in Irving. Visitation
will be Sunday July 14, 2013 from 2:00 — 4:00 P.M. at
the funeral home. Family requests memorials be
made to the Alzheimer’s Association.

Fred Otto Smith
(October 29, 1931 - July 3, 2013)

Fred Otto Smith left his earthly body to meet the
love of his life in Heaven on Wednesday, July 3, 2013.
He was born October 29, 1931 in Wise County to
Fred Otto and Sarah Emma Rhine Smith. | He
proudly served in the U.S. Army in Korea. He
married Nettie Florine Sparkman on May 14, 1960 in
Denton, Texas. Fred retired from ACME Brick with
38 years of service.

He and Nettie raised some fine Quarter Horses on
their Circle Bar S Ranch and were lifetime members
of the American Association of Sheriff Posses and
Riding Clubs, where he served as Region 4 Vice
President for several years. He was a member and
past Captain of the Denton County Sheriff’s Posse
and traveled many miles as sponsor for the Denton
County Junior Sheriff’s Posse. He worked many
hours so kids could enjoy outings and sports with
their horses.

Fred is survived by 3 sisters, Frances Christie of
Alabama, Ruth Murdock ‘and Dot Thompson, both of
Denton, 2 daughters, Vickie Smith Hilliard and
husband Danny, Linda Renea Smith, both of Sanger,
4 grandchildren, Shara Lynn Hilliard of Sanger,
Jessica Alane Hilliard of Celina, Cheyenne and
Kenna Smith of Aubrey, one great granddaughter,
Arianna Lynn Hilliard of Sanger, loving companion
Jerri Card of Valley View, special friend, Donna Rust
of Justin and numerous extended family. He is
preceded in death by his parents, wife and grandson,
Jeremiah Levi Hilliard.

The family wishes to give a very special thank you
to Home Hospice for their loving support and
assistance.

Visitation will be at Christ the Great Shepard
Church in Sanger, Saturday, July 6,2013 from 1:00 -
2:00 p.m. with the seryice following at 2:00 p.m: with
Rev. Dewey Lang officiating. Burial will follow at
Jackson Cemetery in Krum.



Hawley Saddle Club Denton Round-Up Club

Hawley saddle Club SEPTEMBER 15TH  9TH POINT PLAYDAY
SEPTEMBER 29TH  10TH POINT PLAYDAY

First Annmal Mutton Bustin OCTOBERGTH  11TH POINT PLAYDAY
Hawley saddle Club will be

bavm@ an 8 & under Brian Maxwell 214-354-3353
Mutton Bustin on
Au gust Iotb at tbe West Texas Drifters
A t 10
HSC arena B.O. 5:3311'1'8(16 at 6:00
o . September 14
Sign -up at 6 pm and ide at 7 B.0. 2:00 ride at 3:00
. . October 12
pm. Em',m fee 18 $25.00 per rider B.O. 2:00 ride at 3:00 ih?s e\izrm be a costume playday
PLEASANT GROVE COWBOQY CHURCH RIDING CLUB
9013 PLAYDAY SCHEDULE

15t place buckle will be given.
Please [et all your friends and
everyone know and come
support this fun awesome event.

Our Church Is Currently In The Process Of Building An Arena, But In The
Mean Time We Will Have Our Playdays @

Salt Creek drena, 7204 & PM 51, Boyd TX 76023
e, @0 06

e 3G .

Sign Up Starts @ 9:00 AM % Ride @ 10:00 AM
$2/Event for Members % $3/Event for Non-Members

$2/Exhibition
For more 111](01’14101131011 ]0[66186 contact PLAYDAY DATES: AGE GROUPS:
. . February 224 ~ Fun Playday Classics
Angie Mﬂer at 325-260-0120. March 224 Super Seniors
April 6t Lead Line
May 5% ~ Ride @ 2:00 PM Super PeeWees
Lewisville Saddle Club Jiy s Pty
Play day / Rodeo A gend a Auéust 34 ~ Make Up Playday Intermediates
September 7% Seniors
§/10/2013 Workday Sam. October 5% ~ Double Points/Double Pay Boys & Girls Ride Separate

82402013 Workday §am, BANQUET ~ DECEMBER 14™@ 6:00 PM

/

/

83031/ 13 £49th Annual Labor Day Rodeo High Point Awards Given Daily to Juniors & Below
I

I

Must Ride 5 Out Of 7 Playdays To Qualify For Year End Awards
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Cake Walk & Silent Auction Every Playday
PGCCRC Is A Proud Member Of The AASP&RC
& Follows All Association Rules

9/1/2013 §49th Annual Labor Day Rodeo

9/21/2013 H10LSC Point Playday 6 p.m. Hitch N Go, Basehall Poles & Barrels
10/5/2013 H11L5C Point Playday 12Noon  Flying W, Straight Barrels, Poles & Barrels
10/12/2013 #1215 Point Playday 12 Noon Larryette, Pylon, Poles & Barrels

S 3 4 3 0 S 3 0 30 0 3 2 4 22 2 2 2 3 4 24 2424 2 22 2 3 2 2 2 3 24 2 22 2 2 24 2 2 2 2 2 4 2 4 4 %4
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122013 H13L5C Point Playday 12 Noon Hitch N Go, Baseball, Poles & Barrels
For All Other Information Contact:
. Darrell Key ~ (214) 912-3379
Academic Lisa Herrington ~ (214) 226-6641
School Year Lewisvlle Rodzo Team TO0PM Tuesdays during school year Kok KA Kk KA A KA KA AR KA Fok Ak ok ok ok Kok Kok ok ok




Howdy from the West Texas Drifters Club.
I'm Emily Mason one of the Club Princesses. We
have already had two parades this month. We did
the Abernathy 4th of July parade, which is my
hometown. On the 13th we did the O'Donnell
parade and rodeo. We had a lot of fun. We had a
few members compete in the rodeo. Tatum
Hatfield ran barrels, her brother Reilly Harris
competed in roping and Misty Roberts ran
barrels. We had a good time and won second
place in the parade. My mom, Debbie Mason took
a spill in the Abernathy parade after it was over
her horse slipped and fell on top of her. She got

pretty bruised up, but my Dad, Allen ran and j

leaped over things to go to her rescue:)) I have
some pretty cool parents!

July 14th we were scheduled to have our
regular playday. After we arrived it was called
due to high winds and chance of rain. We stayed
since we drove all the way there and rode for
awhile, then as we were getting ready to leave it
started sprinkling. We finally got two good days
of rain!! We so needed it. We have another
parade schedule for August, I'm glad because I
actually got a new hat that fits my head and
doesn't fall over my eyes. I can see when I ride
and pass people to wave at them.

Our club had a team sorting on the 20th of this
month. It was almost called, but the arena ended
up being dry enough to have it. We had about 58
teams show up to compete. That was less than
normal, but there was another sorting taking
place the same day. Kevin Hart from our club
won the buckle and some money. Congrats to you
Kevin. Hope everyone has been enjoying summer,
WTD Princess Emily Mason
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Happy July/August to everyone from TMRC,

Hope everyone had a great 4th of July and working on
getting the children ready to go back to school next month.

Had a couple of our members go to Bowie for the Cooke’s
Children Barrel Race. Thanks to everyone that made it a
great success.

Not much happening here in West Texas other than the
hot weather.

GOD did bless us with a good rain shower last week that
was able to produce some much needed water in our water
sheds.

We have a playday coming up this weekend on the 27th
and looking forward to seeing everyone and watching all the
young people ride.

I cannot thank Brittney Jones enough for taking on the
responsibility of the playday chair position. I never have to
worry about the playday grounds being ready or the events
getting taken care of at our playdays.

I would love to see more young people in our club step up
to the plate and start helping more so that some of us older
people could just be there for guidance.

Hope that Region 6 has not forgotten that we are hosting
the AASP & RC Convention this October in Abilene and it is
going to take us ALL to make this a success for the
Association.

We are selling ads for our program this year so if you
would like to buy one please contact Donna Rutledge, Jennie
Brock or myself and we will get your information listed in
the program. We are also going to need raffle items and
door prizes for our 2 day function.

Well that is about it for this month. If you see the
following people please tell them Happy Birthday as they
were born during this great month of August. They are
Buster Jones our Region Vice President, Toni Price, and our
TMRC sweetheart Allison Vaughn. Also I want to wish Jim
Tumlinson a very special wedding anniversary on August 12.
That wonderful man has been my husband, friend and love
for 35 years.

Words for this month:

GOD IS NEVER WRONG

A king who did not believe in the goodness of God, had
a slave who, in all circumstances would always say “my
king, do not be discouraged, because everything God does
is perfect. He makes no mistakes!”

One day they went hunting and along the way a wild
animal attacked the king. His slave managed to kill the
animal, but could not prevent his majesty from losing a
finger.

Furious and with showing his gratitude for being saved,
the nobleman asked''lIs God good? If He was good, I
would not have been attacked and lost my finger."'

11
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The slave replied: '""My king, despite all these things, 1
can only tell you that God is good, and he knows why these
things happened. What God does is perfect. He is never
wrong!"

Outraged by the response, the king ordered the arrest of
his slave. Later, the King left for another hunt, this time
alone.

He was captured by savages who engaged in human
sacrifices.

On the altar and ready to sacrifice the nobleman, the
savages discovered that their victim did not have one of his
fingers.

According to them, only a whole person with all his/her
parts intact could be offered to the gods.

The King without a finger was deemed an abominable
sacrifice for their gods. So they released the King.

Upon his return to the palace, the King authorized the
release of his slave. He received the slave affectionately.

“God was really good to me! I was almost killed by the
wild men, but for lack of a single finger, I was let go! But 1
have a question: if God is so good, why did he allow me to
put you in jail?"'

The slave answered, "'my King, if I had gone with you
on this hunt, I would have been sacrificed instead because I
have no missing finger. Remember everything God does is
perfect. He is never wrong. He made you keep me in jail so
I would not be with you on the hunt."

Often we complain about life, and negative things that
happen to us, forgetting that nothing is random and that
everything has a purpose.

Every morning, offer your day to God, don't be in a
rush.

Ask God to inspire your thoughts, guide your actions,
and ease your feelings. And do not be afraid. God is never
wrong!

You know why this message is for you? I do not know,
but God knows, because He never makes mistakes.......

What you do with this message is up to you. May God
put in your heart the desire to send it to someone. God
knows why He choose you to receive this message. Please
bless someone with it.

GOD IS NEVER WRONG

Until next time,
Jeton Tumlinson
Twin Mountain Riding Club




| hope everyone has been as fortune as we have with getting rain. It has been

such a relief from the summer heat. Our July playday was another good one. Our
Hi-Point winners were excited to receive their bucket of goodies. We had five
lead liners to get us started off .Rhonda Comacho took care of the novice hi-point
.Our Super Senior woman was won by Michelle Phillips. JR Holloway was our
super senior man to get the bucket of goodies. Reece cook wrapped up the super
pee wee girls. We had several Pee Wee girls but Alissa Dugan captured that hi-
point. Ethan Fretz took care of the pee wee boys hi-point award. Emma Kate was
our junior girl’s winner and TC Ennis was our junior boy’s winner. Intermediate
women were taken care of by Jocelyn Bailey and Lane Blue was our intermediate
men. April Ramsey and Cutter Holloway were our senior winners for the day.

Our next Open playday is August 3" we will be running Pylon, Spur, Golfette,
National Flag and Barrels. We will sign up at 4pm and start off our lead line at
S5pm. We would like for any visitors to come out and ride with us. We give hi-
point in each class at the end of the day. We have a very good concession stand.
Lots of friendly people and a lot of fun.

We had two families who traveled to Bowie to ride in the Save A Life Benefit on
July 6", Alissa Dugan brought home the pee wee Hi-point for the day.
Congratulation to her good work.

We have several families getting
Ready to head to the National
Finals by the end of August.

We wish them Good Luck .
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U. B. Herrington
279 Mesa Ridge
Decatur, TX 76234
94.0-577-0408

Exec. Vice Preside
Ronnie Elrod

2131 S. Loop 289
Lubbock, TX 79423
ronnieelrod@suddenlink.net
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Immed. Past President
Renee Guthrie

108 Merrill

Clovis, NM 88101
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krwgl 224 @live.com

Secretary ' " -
Pegqgqy Franklin
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Kemp T™X 7
pfran 5353@a

Region 1 VP
JacKie Dunla
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Lubbock, TX
sugahstreak@a

Awards- Jordan Niblett

Audit- Virginia Dunlap
Jjjdunll @aol.com 806-790

Barns- Gene Montgomery

Concession- Marie McEwen
Convention- Chair Jenni Brock
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325-245-9923
Grounds- Don McEwen anial711@gmail. 4

Credentials- Suzanne Wilson




